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	Collingwood Swimming Club Inc.

PO Box 430.  Clifton Hill Vic. 3068 




Mr. Peter Watson
Leisure Services Manager
City of Yarra


Dear Mr. Watson

I write on behalf of the Committee of the Collingwood Swimming Club, its members, and of the parents of child and/or teenage members of the Club about a proposal to introduce a weekly charge for the Club's use of facilities at the Collingwood Pool on Fridays nights.

The Proposed Fee

The Committee has been informed through both oral and email communication with Mr. James Kroussoratis that:

· this proposal is an outcome of a review of the basis for community group access to Yarra Leisure Aquatic Centres conceived and conducted by Mr. Kroussoratis in his role as the Yarra Leisure Aquatics Coordinator; 

· that there was no specific Council policy or practice directive as a basis for this review; 

· the review sought to achieve a basis for "fair and equitable usage arrangements".


We have concerns about two particular aspects of this review.

First "equity" in this case seems to have been judged solely on the basis of equal cost without consideration of other factors including equal access.  Second, we understand that the review made no distinction between adult and child/youth community based groups. We believe this was a failure of the review to recognize and consider the significant differences between adult and child/youth community groups. On this point we have been told that only two child/youth based groups were considered as part of this review - the Collingwood Swimming Club and the Richmond Swimming Club.

Let us now turn to the matter of the proposed charge. Again we understand:

· that Yarra Leisure wishes to impose a charge of $87.10 for the one hour the Club has access to the Collingwood pool on Friday nights.

· This "cost recovery" based charge is to cover the costs of a Swimming Coach, a Centre Manager and a Life Guard. 


We would like you to understand the nature of our Club and the likely impact of this proposed Charge.

The Collingwood Swimming Club - Its History and Community Contribution

Club records indicate the Collingwood Swimming Club has had a relationship with the City of Yarra and its predecessors since 1979. We currently use the Collingwood Pool on Friday nights for 30 weeks per year from 7:30pm to 9:00pm. For the balance of the year, twelve weeks are school holidays and 10 weeks are committed to competition at other pools. With the significant assistance provided by Council through the free use of the Collingwood Pool for Club training, we have been able to attract some 50 active members with an additional 40 or so who participate in competitions under a "non-member" banner associated with the Club.

We are a Club with a significant number of members from low income and culturally/linguistically diverse families. Membership fees lower than other Clubs have allowed us to achieve that diversity of membership. We believe this is consistent with Council strategies aimed at increasing community participation from such families. We also believe the "community friendly" atmosphere of the Collingwood Pool is a significant attraction to our membership who might be intimidated by the more "elite athlete" atmosphere of the Richmond Pool.

With community trends that show a significant teenage departure from organized sport, we are proud of the continuing membership of teenagers in the Club who provide leadership models to the large group of younger children in the Club. We believe Council support through the existing arrangements plays a significant part in that achievement.

Effects of the Proposed Charge

This proposed charge would impose additional annual costs of $2613 on the Club. This will likely mean an additional average charge of $65 per member - a 73% increase on existing membership charges.

We believe such an increase will effectively destroy the Club by forcing many low income families from the Club thus establishing a destructive loop that increases the cost to remaining members leading to further membership losses.

We have of course considered what fee the Club might be able to afford without impacting on membership. A $20 fee pw for 30 weeks would still mean an additional $12 per member increase (with 50 members), $15 with 40 members, $20 at 30 members and so on. We believe any additional cost beyond $10 per member will have deleterious effects.

We have considered other alternatives including the possibility of shifting Club activities to weekend operating hours in a similar manner to the Richmond Club. We understand the Richmond Club is allocated 2 lanes in a 50 metre, 8 lane pool for Club activities. With some 30 members this provides approximately 3.3 metres spacing between each swimmer. At Collingwood with 50 members, using all 5 lanes of a 25 metre pool would provide spacing of only 2.5 metres between swimmers - and leave no lanes free for members of the public.

Many of our teenage members have heavy study commitments during the week leaving Friday nights the only viable time available for them.

At an annual cost of $2613, we believe Council is subsidizing a great program with the help of active parent participation through a community group with positive outcomes for children and teenagers. It has been suggested we should apply formally for a Council Grant. While we understand the intent behind this idea it would only impose additional administrative overheads on both the Council and the Club without adding anything to an existing effective arrangement. If absence of transparency is the issue, the Club is more than keen to publicly acknowledge Council support through the existing arrangements.

The Club is keen for an early decision on this matter as annual registration fees with Swim Victoria are due on 1 May 2007. We will not seek membership fees if we believe the Club's very existence is threatened by the imposition of a fee.

We ask that in arriving at a decision you consider all of these matters. 

Yours sincerely 

Cliff Rundle

Cliff Rundle

President 
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